

## Diversity Committee Minutes

April 21, 2016, 2:30- 4PM

Building 19, Room 107

Sheli Sledge, Chair	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Michele Jones	<input type="checkbox"/>	Jim Gordon	<input type="checkbox"/>
Marla Briggs	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Joylene Perez	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	ASG: Brianna Bedwell	<input type="checkbox"/>
Yuko Chartraw	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Cherie Steele	<input type="checkbox"/>	ASG: Emily Gaugler (CAB)	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>
Lisa Fortson	<input type="checkbox"/>	Hope Stout	<input type="checkbox"/>	ASG: Josh Parker (CAB)	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>
Shelby Fritz, Director of HR	<input type="checkbox"/>	Ron Wright	<input type="checkbox"/>		

**Call to Order:** Sheli S. called the meeting to order at 2:44 PM.

### I. Safety Reminders:

Sheli S. gave safety reminders for building 19.

### II. Minutes

- a. **March 17<sup>th</sup>, 2016-** Joylene P. motioned to approve, Marla B. seconded, all in favor. Minutes approved.

### III. Introductions to New Members, Guests & Resignations

- a. **Membership Updates & Guests –**
- No updates and no guests

### IV. Continuing Business

#### a. Upcoming Events & Activities Ideas

- **Dr. Joy DeGruy Sub-Committee update:** Ron W. submitted absentee report that both events are on schedule for May 9<sup>th</sup>. Faculty, Staff & students have been sent RSVP instructions and fliers posted around campus. Social media fliers were added around campus to digital signage and ASG has been asked to create some larger posters for their A-boards. Please rsvp if you have not already and feel free to share this event with your listservs as it is open to the public.
- **CPTC Me Project:** Somer H. announced that she is leaving CPTC and this project will be given over to Tawny D until a replacement has been hired, however she provided a cost list of quotes for the printables on this project. Staples 16x20 had the best deal for \$15.59 ready to hang, but will need a vote next year when everything is ready. If you have not already sent in your bio for this project please do so as soon as possible.
- **Brown bag follow-up to PLU conference:** Will be doing a summer one in response to the Olympic Diversity Conference, but starting in Fall we could host one, just need to think about Topics, movies or articles to discuss. Discussion on revisiting “Clowns” as that has been a number of years, but open to other suggestions as well.
- **Olympic Diversity Conference Update (6/23-6/24/16)** Sheli S. attended the quarterly Perkins Grant meeting and put in a proposal to extend the Perkins funding to allow for sending a larger group to attend the Olympic Diversity Conference in June. We received approval to send a total of 15 and will be

sending out the campus wide invites shortly. If you are attending or have a student, coworker you would like to send, please let me know so we can begin the paperwork as soon as possible.

- **Canvas Diversity Online Classroom** – Tabled to next meeting
- **Celebraversity submissions/edits:** Discussion on needing authors. Josh P. may be interested Sheli S. will send the template out again.

b. **ATD Equity Update**—Have not met recently

#### V. **New Business**

- a. **SafeZone Training at CPTC** –Ongoing and extended to Fall 2016, may partner with Lisa F. and Juanita Ricks from Admissions Office. Possibly suggestion to get Lisa B involved and the Building captains.
- b. **Inclusive Search Training Project:** -Carried forward to next meeting.
- c. **Close out of 2013-2015 Diversity Plan & begin 2016-2018:** Carried forward to next meeting

#### VI. **Announcements & Activities –**

- a. YouTube Videos: On Canvas
- b. Yuko provided update D&IE Fair - The next Diversity & International Education Fair in November 15<sup>th</sup> 2016. Yuko is asking if any volunteers want to join the Sub-Committee please let her know, we are also looking for an ASG Rep on it.
- c. FSOCC information was shared to Faculty, if you are interested in attending in September 2016 please let us know we may be able to provide funding and support.

#### VII. **Next Meeting –**

- Meeting adjourned at 3:55 PM.
- May 19, 2016 - Location Bldg. 19-107